# Cub Weekly

# Ways to honor Our Veterans

Send a Care package- military care kit.

Volunteer through the Veterans Affairs (VA)

Every year the VA needs 11 million hours of volunteer time.

Sponsor a Companion Dog.

Donate to a veteran organization such as the Paralyzed Veterans of America are always in need.

Attend a Veterans Event. Show your pride,

## Questions for Mr. Dunaway by Marty and Pat.

Mr. Dunaway, now a seasoned veteran teacher in his third year of Choir direction, said one of the biggest reasons he became a teacher; Was because of the great teachers he had in college and a realization of how much teaching means. Dunaway may operate with a messy desk, but when he begins a rehearsal, voices poised to sing, he is smooth and in control. Mr. Dunaway is a published composer and has had his music performed in the Black Hills Summer opera house. We asked him If he could change places with anyone for a day, who? George Clooney, Why not? His advice to new teachers is be patient with yourself, and allow no laziness. We are graced to have Mr. Dunaway here, he is an accomplished musician and stellar teacher.

Thank you to all who serve and have served our great Country.

# CHS saying so long for awhile to Mr. TenEyck by Pat.

Mr. Teneyck our beloved Chemistry teacher will be leaving us in January

. He is being mobilized with his unit in the Army Reserve.

Mr. Teneyck will be going to Fort Hood Texas, where he will be predeployment training men going to Iraq Afghanistan, or other areas and points of conflict. Mr. Teneyck is a E-7 Sargent First class and has been in the Army reserve for 30 years.

In his time with the Army Reserve he has been to 47 States, 13 countries including Panama, Iraq, and the Netherlands.

# A Veteran's story

### An anonymous surprise

After stopping in a Dunkin Donuts this past March, Samantha Brown returned to her car to find an envelope left under her windshield wipers. Inside she found two \$20 bills and a note that read:

"I noticed the sticker on the back of your car. Take your hero out to dinner when he comes home. Thank you both for serving. Him deployed and you waiting." — United States Veteran / God Bless. [Huffington Post]

The sticker on the back of Ford's car read "Half my heart is in Afghanistan." The heart is her boyfriend Albert John DeSimone, who is serving abroad in the Army. Ford, who lives outside of Boston, went home and posted a photo of the anonymous gift on Facebook, as it was too early to call her boyfriend. Above the photo she said, "There are no words to describe how I'm feeling right now. Tears in my eyes. I just wish I could thank whoever did this! God bless our troops and all of those who stand behind them." The picture instantly went viral, racking up more than 1.2 million likes and 142,000 shares. When Ford was finally able to tell DeSimone the touching story, he said it's people like this who make him proud to be an American soldier.